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Hi! There is soooo much bad news going around that it is a real joy to share with you 
some real good news — ANOTHER CHURCH PLANT!!! 
 
We are happy to introduce you to Manuel and 
Ethelyn Ocampo. This church plant is a product of 
the spiritual growth of the Bible Baptist Church of 
Alajuela and has created a lot of excitement there. 
 
They were able to obtain a Community Activities 
building in which to meet and for the first service 
there were 31 in attendance. Shortly after, in the 
Mother’s Day celebration, there were 16 mothers 
present. 
 
Manuel and Ethelyn are graduates from our four-
year seminary and have served in a full-time 
capacity in one of our churches for eight years. 
 
When the lord opened the opportunity to begin 
this work in Ciudad Quesada they were absolutely 
overjoyed and more than ready. 
 
Excited? Yes! Nervous? A little! Ready? And with a 
vision! 
 
You are partners in this new initiative and we are 
confident you will be holding the ropes for this 
young couple as they face the obstacles that we all 
know Satan will throw up. There is work to be 
done and they are willing. We trust you will be. 
 

Your partners for the extreme,  

John and Karry Barnes 




